
JUNE 2025 

BEREAVEMENTS 

HONORARY MEMBER MORRIE MILES 
 
We were sadly advised by our Port Macquarie Co-Ordinator Ann Pereira that our Honorary Member Henry 
(known as Morrie) Miles passed away on 13 June 25 aged 94 years.  
Morrie had a long and distinguished career firstly in ES&A and then ANZ Group and would be well known 
to many retired officers who either worked with him or knew him during his long banking career.  
He joined the ES&A Bank in Lithgow and was Manager Port Macquarie and retired to Nambucca Heads 
and moved back to Port Macquarie several years ago.  

Morrie has been unwell for some time and Welfare officer Terry rang him for his birthday in May but was 
only able to speak to his wife Val at the time. 

Morrie’s funeral was held on 19th June 25 with details. 

HENRY (MORRIE) MILES 

Chapel Service 

Innes Gardens Memorial Park 
21 Philip Charley Drive, Port Macquarie NSW. 
Thursday 19 June 
11.30am to 12.45pm.  

Sincere condolences to his wife Val and all his family at this sad time.  

RIP Morrie. 

 

MEMBER MARILYN HAMILTON 
 
We were sadly advised by Honorary member Tony Schembri that Club member Marilyn Hamilton passed 
away on 22 May 25 aged 76 years. 
 
Marilyn had a long career in ANZ and worked at Macquarie Street Parramatta and South Strathfield in the 
late 1960s. In the late 70’s she started working at United Permanent and again became an ANZ member 
with the merger of National Mutual Royal Bank and ANZ in the 1990s. 
In her second round with ANZ, she worked as a relieving officer at Penrith, Blacktown and Western 
Sydney Region and worked at Mt Druitt and retired from Windsor branch. 
Marilyn’s husband predeceased her in 2008. 
Marilyn’s funeral was held on 2nd June 2025 
Sincere condolences to all Marilyn's family at this sad time. 
RIP Marilyn. 
 

 



 
MARJORIE MCKIMM 
 
We were sadly advised by member Ross McKimm that his beloved mother Marjorie McKimm passed away 
on the 5th of June 25 aged 103 years and 4 months. 
  
Ross has requested that we inform members as his mother was well known to many ANZ Officers over the 
years.  
Ross was on a cruise when he received the news that his mother had passed away and attended to 
arrangements on his return. 
  
Marjorie’s funeral was held: - 
  
Rookwood Cemetery South Chapel 
Tuesday 24th June 25 
at 1.30am. 
  
In lieu of flowers Ross has requested that donations be made to:- 
  
Bear Cottage. 
  
At his mother’s request. (Access the Bear Cottage website for a link to donations)  
  
Sincere condolences to Ross and his family at this sad time. 
  
RIP Marjorie. 

  
 


